
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 23, 2015 
 
 
 
The Common Council of the City of Somerset, Kentucky met in a regular meeting on Monday 
November 23, 2015, at 7:00 p.m. with the following present: Mayor Eddie Girdler. Council 
Members; Jerry Burnett, Tom Eastham, David Burdine, Linda Stringer, Jerry Wheeldon, Jimmy 
Eastham, Jerry Girdler, Mike New, and Pat Bourne. City Attorney Carrie Weise. Deputy City 
Clerk Sharon Stevenson. Absent: Council Members:  Donna Hunley, John Minton, and Jim 
Mitchell. City Clerk Nick Bradley. 
 
Mr. T. Eastham moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on November 9, 2015 
along with reports as mailed. Mr. New seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following 
Council Members voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, Mr. T. Eastham, Mr. Burdine, Ms. Stringer, Mr. 
Wheeldon, Mr. J. Eastham, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, and Mr. Bourne. 
 
Northern Middle School Girls Basketball Team State Champions were in attendance. Mr. 
Wheeldon moved for Resolution 15-07 be given in support of the 35/3 winning season. Mr. 
Burnett seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council Members voted “Aye”: Mr. 
Burnett, Mr. T. Eastham, Mr. Burdine, Ms. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. J. Eastham, Mr. Girdler, 
Mr. New, and Mr. Bourne. 
 
Mr. Burnett turned in a petition signed by the residents of Crane Street requesting it be turned 
into a one-way street. Mayor referred request to a committee and asked for a report be brought 
back to council at next meeting. 
 
First reading was given the following Ordinance No. 15-14: 
 

ORDINANCE NO. 15-14 
 
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 00-18 KNOWN AS THE CITY’S 
ZOINING ORDINANCE, AND ALTERING THE ZONING MAP TO REFLECT SAID 
AMENDMENTS, BASED ON THE FINDINGS OF FACT MADE BY THE PLANNING AND 
ZONING BOARD, AND BASED ON SAID BOARD’S RECOMMENDATION OF ZONE 
CHANGES FROM R-2 TO R-3 FOR PROPERTY ON OR OFF MONTICELLO STREET; 061-
5-4-24, 061-5-4-25, 061-5-4-26, 061-5-4-27, 061-5-4-28.  
 
Mr. Burnett moved to approve the following tax exemption as requested by the Property Value 
Administrator’s Office. 2015 homestead exemption tax refunds to Roger Sadler in the amount of 
$47.97. Mr. Wheeldon seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council Members 
voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, Mr. T. Eastham, Mr. Burdine, Ms. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. J. 
Eastham, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, and Mr. Bourne. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned.   
     

 
 
 
APPROVED:       

       MAYOR 
 
ATTEST:       
         CITY CLERK  
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